CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES 
for meeting held on Thursday 12th February 2015 in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.00 p.m.

Present: Cllr Williams, Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Regan, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Cofin, DCllr Loder, Richard Baldock, Jay Coleman, Steven Strongman
1. Apologies for absence - Cllr Jones

2. Declarations of INTEREST – None.
3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 20TH NOVEMBER 2014 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  Proposed: Cllr Williams.  Unanimously agreed.
4. MERIDEN SITE DEVELOPMENT BRIEF
4.1 Cllr Williams gave background on the history of why the application had failed in the past.

4.2 Jay Coleman & Steven Strongman, TLC Land & Property Consultants presented on the Meriden Project.  They were aware that the site had had a number of applications in the past which were out of character to the village.  They felt that this new look was more in keeping.  They had taken into consideration the listed buildings and also looked at the Highways access.  The access remains the same as it was in the previous application as is the only place that has Highways approval. They did not believe that this application would be in competition with the Depot site.  They had tried to offer a mix of units around a piece of open space which they were considering offering back to the church in a covenant.  They would provide a few parking spaces. The design would be linear in keeping with the village.  They hoped to submit an application relatively soon, prior to the introduction of the Local Plan and would like to promote it with the support of the Parish Council.  

4.3 General discussion regarding development after outline planning permission awarded, took place.  Particular attention was given to the land opposite the church that may be covenanted to the church.  Concern was expressed about its maintenance should the chapel become redundant.  DCllr Loder suggested the covenant should be to the Parish Council not the church. He also mentioned that the housing needs for those under 40 was greater than that for bungalows for the elderly. Access from the area for elderly people on foot was very limited. Something that would be important would be reviewing the speed implication around the area of access.  A continual disrespect of speed along that part of the road is prevalent.  The presenters were happy to contribute to looking at traffic calming aspects and were considering removing hedges at the front of roadside properties that obscured road visibility.

5. FINANCIAL MATTERS
5.1 Demand for precept £9090, acknowledgement from WDDC of receipt received.

5.2 It was resolved that THE CLERKS SALARY FOR 3 MONTHS AT £1176.95 BE APPROVED”  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Regan  Unanimously agreed..

5.3 It was resolved that “THAT THE CLERKS INVOICE FOR 3 MONTHS BROADBAND AT £15 BE APPROVED”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Regan.  Unanimously agreed.

5.4 Cheque for £571.82 received from the closed Nationwide account, this has been deposited in the NatWest 1 account. 

5.5 Invoice of £100.00 from LBN for articles published in Nov 2013 to Dec 2015 received.  Payment unanimously agreed.

5.6 The cheque for £300 for Speed Equipment has been cashed and the Speed Watch group informed. 

5.7 2 items added to insurance policy at no extra cost - new laptop purchased £320.00, replacing existing cover of laptop of £561.00 and speed camera kit £300.00 added.

5.8 The Department for Communities and Local Government has confirmed that the appropriate sum for parish councils for the purposes of section 137(4) (a) of the Local Government Act 1972 (“1972 Act”) for 2015-2016 is £7.36.

5.9 The Clerk has agreed with the Chairman of the Berkley Field Committee to collect accounts during the month of February for review and preparation for end of year accounts.

5.10 The Clerk agreed to collect the Holnest Parish Accounts from Cllr Jesty, to review and prepare for end of year accounts.

5.11 Updated figures of income, expenses and balances circulated.(Attachment 1).

5.12 It was agreed that Cllr Williams would book the venue for the Lillington Annual Parish meeting.  That Cllr Jesty would book the Holnest Village Hall for the Holnest Annual Parish Meeting alongside the Berkley Field Committee meeting.  The Longburton Hall has already been booked for the Longburton meeting.  Agendas for each meeting to be generated by the appropriate Councillors for their Parish and forwarded to the Clerk.

5.13  Asset Register in relation to SID to be updated.

5.14 It was agreed that Grants would be discussed at agreed at the May meeting.  

5.15 Emailing received by Cllr Gilchrist indicating that a report and return of monies from the Depot Site Development Grant needs to be completed.  Cllr Gilchrist will produce the report and advise the Clerk on how to arrange repayment of the remaining funds.

6. PLANNING MATTERS 

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/14/002830
PROPOSAL: Proposed extensions
LOCATION: 2 New Cross Cottages, Longburton, Sherborne, DT9 6ER.
PC COMMENTS: No objections submitted 29/11/14
APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/14/002221 LISTED BUILDING CONSENT
PROPOSAL: To replace tiles and sanitary ware to 2 existing bathrooms, replace kitchen.  Replace timber lintel with concrete lintel, Install false ceiling to kitchen to aid sound proofing.  Tile wall, kitchen and bathroom floor.
LOCATION: 3 Holnest Park House, Holnest, Sherborne, DT9 6HA.
PC COMMENTS: No objections submitted 6/12/14

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/14/003288
PROPOSAL: Two Storey Extension, First Floor Extension, Single Storey Extension and Alterations to Dwelling together with Detached Garage with Room above.
LOCATION: THE PADDOCK, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PH
PLANNING OFFICER: Dean White
PC COMMENTS: No Objection.  Submitted 2/2/15

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/14/003180  Listed Building Consent
PROPOSAL: Repairs to existing outbuildings
LOCATION: SPRING HOUSE, SPRINGLANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PB
PLANNING OFFICER: Dean White
PC COMMENTS: No objection submitted 28/1/15

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/14/002558
PROPOSAL: The erection of a single storey side extension to form annex, replacement garage and kitchen extension, widening of the access and new entrance gates
LOCATION: Bon Accord, Longburton, Sherborne, DT9 5NZ
PLANNING OFFICER: Dean White
PC COMMENTS: No objection submitted 15/11/14
APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN

	Enforcement Investigation - WD/ENF/15/00038 

A352 DORCHESTER TO SHERBORNE ROAD NEAR BURTON HILL WOOD, LONGBURTON.  General discussion and concern regarding access and tree felling that has happened.

	Decision Notice WD/D/14/002221 3 HOLNEST PARK HOUSE, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA – Approval of Listed Building Consent given.


DCllr Loder reported that the planning appeal against Glenwood Cottage has been refused.  There will be a further application made shortly.

7. SPEEDWATCH
7.1 Cllr Gilchrist to contact Chris Squires and ask for a report on activity that could be presented to the Parish Council at each meeting.

8. WEBSITE & LONGBURTON NEWS
8.1 Visionict £50.00 invoice received and payment agreed by Council.
8.2 Richard Baldock reported on the costing for the website.  There were the original set up costs of £600 paid in two instalments.  There was a further cost of £50 for recent modifications.  Website ongoing costs were £195 covering website hosting, domain name, technical support, email address and Google Analytics. 

8.3 A note of thanks for providing photographs for the Parish Council website goes to Richard Robbins (Long Burton and District News), Jenny Barnett and Alan Brocklehurst.  .  

8.4 Monthly Google Analytics Report received from VisionICT, circulated.
8.5 Publication of articles for the LBN was discussed.  It was agreed that the Clerk would summarise important facts of the Minutes and with details of recent planning applications submit articles after each Parish Council meeting to the LBN.  These articles would include a link to the website for more detailed minutes of each meeting.
9. REVIEW OF PARISH PLAN ACTION POINTS
9.1 Cllr Gilchrist reported in the January addition of the LBN was made with the number of actions points that have now been closed.  There are 6 actions involved with the Depot Site to complete and the other final actions will continue to be reviewed.
10. SNOW PLAN
10.1 Cllr Williams has forwarded the updated Snow Plan to the Clerk to be uploaded onto the website.
11. DEPOT SITE UPDATE
11.1 Cllr Gilchrist reported that a detailed survey report of the site has been concluded.  From this there were no geological or environmental reason why the site could not be developed.  A meeting has been arranged with the architect on Tuesday and following this it is expected the plans will be submitted.  Application to be done before May/June when the Local Plan is expected to come into place.  A meeting with Mr Scarlet has been requested to discuss final details of OPA and the post-OPA completion arrangements.  DCllr Loder requested that both himself and CCllr Bevan be kept informed of any developments and applications. 

12. VILLAGE MAINTENANCE
12.1 Letter received from Charlotte Smith regarding traffic issues, dog fouling and bins.  Response to this letter was discussed with input from Cllr Bevan and Cllr Loder who had also received copies of the letter. Cllr Loder had spoken to Oliver Letwin MP who is happy to support the decision of the Parish Council.   

12.2 With regards to the speeding issues on the Leweston Road it was agreed that the Clerk would apply to Kelly Rand, Highways,Traffic Management, for a 30mph sign to be put 50 metres past the last house on the left of Leweston Road going west as you exit Longburton. Copy to Cllr Bevan.  Cllr Gilchrist will walk the road and get back to the Clerk on more precise details of where the signs should be placed. Post Meeting Note: This sign is already in existence.
12.3 Regarding the request for bins in Longburton High Street.  This issue was ongoing with the Clerk having contacted different departments and DCllr Loder with no result. DCllr Loder has now escalated this to the head of Dorset Waste Partnership for response.

12.4 It was agreed that the Clerk would respond to Charlotte Smith outlining that the issues raised were being investigated, reviewed and requests to WDDC and appropriate departments were being put in place.

13. CORRESPONDENCE
13.1 Consultation on household recycling centres papers emailed.

13.2 Dorset Highways: Satisfaction Survey Results circulated.

13.3 SAFER Dorset Funding information circulated.

13.4 Dorset Flood Warden Reporting Tool circulated.

13.5 Consultation on BT's payphone removal programme - proposed removal in your community.  There was no objection to this removal.

13.6 Health & Wellbeing Small Grant Scheme in West Dorset

13.7 Sherborne Area Housing Forum minutes circulated.

13.8 The Dorset Heathlands Planning Framework Supplementary Planning Document 2015-2020 Draft for Public Consultation

13.9 Healthwatch Dorset E-News January 2015

13.10 Extraordinary Chief Executive's Circular - ROYAL GARDEN PARTY NOMINATIONS

13.11 2015 Elections:  Democracy Pack 2015 circulated.  Cllr Williams emphasised the importance of completing nomination packs for the May elections.  Details of timetables are on the Cam Vale website.

13.12 DAPTC Chief Executive Circular 01/2015

13.13 Nominations from the Parish and Town Council Sector for the Queen's New Year Honours List 2016 and the Queen's Birthday Honours.  If anyone has someone to nominate then please pass details to Cllr Williams.

13.14 DAPTC Annual Conference 25th February 2015 at Kingston Maurward.

13.15 NALC feedback from Ministerial Meetings circulated.

13.16 National Housing Federation Roadshow Tour Bus in Yeovil 25/2/15

13.17 Open meeting for prospective Town and Parish Councillors - The Magistrates Room, Corn Exchange, Dorchester at 7-8pm on Tuesday 10th March 2015
13.18 Sherborne Area Housing Forum email with information regarding Section 106 threshold to be challenged
13.19 Peoples Health Trust 2015,

13.20 E DAPTC COURSES, CONFERENCES AND SEMINARS - CALENDAR FOR 2015 mail requesting volunteers from Healthwatch Dorset to take part in a PLACE audit.

13.21 DAPTC Chief Executive's Circular

13.22 Police Precept Consultation

13.23 DAPTC Subscription Charges for 2015/2016

13.24 Local Council Award Scheme launched

13.25 The Dorset Heathlands Planning Framework Supplementary Planning Document 2015-2020 Draft for Public Consultation.

13.26 Local Government Financial Settlement - Government Consultation & NALC feedback from Ministerial Meetings

13.27 Garden Party nominations.

13.28 Dorset Best Village 2015

13.29 Impact of DEFRA funding cuts on support for Dorset’s rural communities

13.30 DAPTC Annual Conference - Wednesday 25th February 2015 at Kingston Maurward.

13.31 Dorset Highways' Provisional Capital Programme 2015/16

13.32 Draft 2 Community Services Directory circulated.

13.33 DAPTC Chief Executive's Circular
13.34 Bookings are now being taken for the Neighbourhood Planning Seminar being held at Leigh Village Hall.

13.35 Funding for Voluntary Sector Development. Dorset County Council Fund - Round 8 Launched
13.36 National Voter Registration Day (NVRD) – 5th February 2015

13.37 Cllr Gilhrist emailed regarding the SID movement.  Mr John Collins is standing down from being involved in the SID rota.  However he has kindly arranged for Mr G Griffith to take over from him.  New rota to be forwarded to Mr Griffith.  Cllr Williams to write and thank Mr Collins for his considerable contribution.  

13.38 It was agreed that the Clerk would forward the SID rota to the Speedwatch group and make available on the website.

14.  Rights of Way
14.1 Holnest – Cllr Jesty
Nothing of significance to report.
14.2 Longburton – Mr G. Tilley. Nothing of significance to report.
14.3 Leweston & Lillington - Mr C. Boston. Nothing of significance to report.
15. LATE ITEMS
15.1 Key for village hall, the Clerk to contact the village hall committee and request a key, if this is not possible then to find out what alternative arrangement can be made.

15.2 Key for Lillington noticeboard lost in transit.

15.3 Cllr Williams gave his apologies for the next meeting and Cllr Gilchrist agreed to chair the meeting.
16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.
Full Council meetings to be at 7.00pm 

Thursday 14th May 2015 (this is the second week rather than 3rd)

Thursday 16th July 2015

Thursday 10th September 2015 (this is the second week rather than 3rd)

Thursday 19th November 2015


